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February 14, 2018

Honorable City Council 
City of Los Angeles 
c/o: Office of the City Clerk 
City Hall, Room 395

Honorable Members of the City Council:

Subject:

Revised - Approval for the use of a portion of park property under the jurisdiction of the City of Los 
Angeles, Department of Recreation and Parks (rAp) at Dockweiler State Beach for a proposed 
Subsea Fiber-Optic Cable System connecting the United States and the Asia Pacific Region, also 
referred to as the Los Angeles Trans-Pacific Telecommunications Cable Hub.

Recommendation for Council Action:

The Board respectfully requests that the City Council review and approve the attached 
Agreement and revised attachments.

Background:

On February 7, 2018, the Board of Recreation and Park Commissioners (Board) authorized 
RAP’s General Manager to negotiate an Easement Agreement with Tyco Electronics Subsea 
Communications, LLC (TE Subcom) (Easement Agreement to follow). The proposed 
Agreement will connect the United States and the Asia Pacific Region, also referred to as the 
Los Angeles Trans-Pacific Telecommunications Cable Hub.

The proposed Agreement between the City and Tyco Electron outlines each party’s respective 
roles, responsibilities, and relationship with respect to the design, construction, installation, 
maintenance, and upgrades of the Los Angeles Trans-Pacific Telecommunications Cable Hub. 
The term of the proposed Agreement is for twenty-one (21) years and RAP would be 
compensated the amount of Five Hundred Sixty-Four Thousand Dollars ($564,000.00).

Fiscal Impact Statement:

There is no fiscal impact to RAP’s General Fund with the approval of this Agreement. 
Approving this agreement will have a positive revenue impact to RAP.
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If you have any questions with regard to the aforementioned matters, please contact 
Mr. Cid Macaraeg, Senior Management Analyst II, Planning, Maintenance, and Construction at 
(213) 202-2608

Very truly yours,

BOARD OF RECREATION AND 
PARK COMMISSIONERS

IRIS L. DAVIS
Commission Executive Assistant II

Cid Macaraeg, Senior Management Analyst II, Planning, Maintenance, and Constructioncc:


